Stephens County Honor Guard
Business Meeting Minutes = August 29. 2021
Attendance:
Officers: Jerry McAdory, Steve Condit, Dan Mitchel
Members: Paul Frable, John Saville, John Williams, Kenneth Youngblood, Greg Griffin, Jerry Wallace,
Jeffrey Capurig, Demitrious Selby
Guests: Susan McAdroy, LaVona Condit, Ann Frable, Lindsay Selby, Roy Eaves

Quorum Achieved: 3 Officers, 8 Members, 11 Total

Meeting called to order by Commander McAdory at 19:00 hours in the American Legion Building
Comanche, OK. Paul Frable offered the Invocation. Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag of the United States
of America recited by all present.

Minutes of the July 25, 2024, business meeting accepted as presented.
Financial Report for August 2024 accepted as presented.

New Member:

Guest Roy Eaves applied for membership in SCHG. Elected officers of SCHG reviewed DD-214 form
submitted by applicant and verified he met eligibility requirements. Kenneth Youngblood moved for
acceptance of the application. Dan Mitchel seconded. Motion carried.

Officer’s Reports:

Commander — Commander McAvoy thanked members for their support of SCHG ‘s activities. Two
additional funerals are scheduled for August 30, 2024.

Vice Commander - Vice Commander Condit thanked everyone for their help with the just concluded
raffle fundraiser.

Secretary — No Report
Treasurer — Nothing new to report.

Old Business:

The 2024 raffle raised a total of $7,100.00. $2000.00 of this amount will be placed in the Scholarship
Fund and $3,000.00 will be donated to various charities that assist veterans. Recipients of charity
donations will be determined at a later meeting.

Dan Mitchel moved that Article #4 of the SCHG Bylaws be amended to eliminate the dual signature
requirement on all checks and authorize credit cards for the Commander and Vice Commander. John
Saville seconded the motion. Motion carried.

New Business:
None
Good & Welfare:



Thoughts and prayers are requested for Rick and Patsy Duncan, John and Gayla Wiliams, George Parker,
Jerry Wallace, Greg Griffin, and Melissa Davis (daughter of Paul Frable) and her husband. Members are
also asked to keep anyone else in the organization who may be hurting or sick in their thoughts and
prayers.

The next business meeting will be held on September 26, 2024

Kenneth Youngblood moved to adjourn the meeting. Dan Mitchel seconded. The meeting adjourned at
approximately 1950 hours.

Respectfully Submitted:
Roy Grabman - Secretary



